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	Minutes
	Date January 20, 2021
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Douglass, Acting Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jim Felton, Pat Forbes, Jason Kelch, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Linda Lauzon, John Mellor, Ray Meyer, Ron Page, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Mark Stack, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #210120-001
“That the Minutes from January 5, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried



	TREASURER’s REPORT
	No report


	LAST MEETING FOLLOW-UP:

	SESSION#3:
· We have not been notified that the City has met to discuss ice.

· Since our last meeting, we are now in a Stay At Home Order and Doug Ford is not having the children return to school on January 25.  February 12 is now the earliest for kids to return to classroom.
· Stay at Home order is a 30 day order starting on Jan 14 and goes to Feb 11.

· City Ice Scheduler said there will be a meeting of City Council on Feb 8 prior to end of Stay Home order but the ice is presently not on the agenda for discussion.  It is not known if it will be on the agenda.
· Earliest that any decision made would be Feb 8.

· City Ice Scheduler said Sarnia Arena will be the first ice coming out and will not run past March 31 due to maintenance of arena.  This is due to status of concrete floor.

· One of the Clearwater arena pads would also be removed.

· This leaves the possibility of 1 pad at Clearwater and 2 pads at PASA to extend season past March 31.

· 113 requested refunds if we couldn’t provide 12 sessions.  City Council is obligated to provide us with facilities, but then economics come into play and what realistically they could provide to the user groups. 

· City Ice Scheduler was trying to give us information but could not go beyond what they are informed of.  It is all dependent upon City Council.
MOTION #210120-002
“That SHA suspend Session 3 of Rep/Rec hockey and provide all participants with 100% refund.” (K. Taylor/Lauzon)
Motion was Carried

· OHF committed that games will occur for draft for Midget.

· This limits us due to those ice allocations.
· We will lose ice up to Feb 11.  At this point, the most we could offer is a 6 week session.

· Like to see a clean break with our parents from a financial standpoint.  Easier to offer refunds for registration for session 3.

· Gives us an opportunity at next meeting to go forward with a plan based on fixed costs and not having to worry about prorating costs.

· We need a statement out to the public that we are committed to offering some form of programming if the situation unfolds and we can provide limited service.  Don’t want to send message that we are closed.

· If we send that message that we are done that gives the city more reason to take out ice early when they know we are the biggest user group.  From a rep standpoint, talking to coaches and their parents – 90 % of those poled are in favour to proceed with anything that is offered even if 1 skate a week.  

· Rep parents have outlayed $450 and the ice time they will get likely won’t equate to that.  Mooretown put on posting on their website that they are on hold and if and when we get back on ice we will commit to some form of programming.  

· So far, 232 families reached out which is over 400 players (½ of the kids registered.)  45% are rep and 55% are rec.  If we aren’t starting next week they want a refund.  Baseball registration is open so want to use money elsewhere.

· When we do refunds we remove fee structure from their HCR.  The Alliance has stated that as long as Hockey Canada insurance is paid and players are on a roster they can continue on with programming.

· If we go by this understanding and we get ice in February for those who registered in session 2 it would be pay for use.  We don’t want any additional burden of work to occur to Registrar and Treasurer.

· Refunds will occur within 10-15 days.

· This information to be posted on SHA website.
ALTERNATE PLAN IF LOCKDOWN ENDS AND ICE IS AVAILABLE:

· We will not have all the ice we have currently after Feb 12.

· We could offer a 4 week skill sessions for U7, U9, U11 and U13.  Left U6 kids out on purpose.  

· Paul Burgess session for goalies.

· No less than 20 players.  If we are in red we can’t proceed.

· Goalie session – limited to 15 goalies.

· Optimum for skaters is 18 and max 20 players.

· 2 sessions per division.  36 and max 40 per age group.

· Plan to execute 4 weeks in March and moving the date of when we come out of lockdown and add 4 weeks if ice available.

· Only available to those registered in session 1 and 2.  
· 2 hours per division per week and 1 hr per week for goalies.  
· Registration framework to occur via the website.  
· Skill Directors to do a 4 week plan.  Conveners would need to organize and supervise 4 coaches to do sessions.

· $1200 per session or $65 per player.  Includes professional coaching ie Paul Burgess and Darren Rogers. Subside the cost from the surplus at a cost of $1000 per session.

· Rep team could pay flat team and get same service.  Less organization as team already in tact.

· We would be folding the rec teams.  We won’t have teams in tact with 20 players.  Set up a form and put a limit on it.  We can then plan how many we have at each age group.  

· It is positive that SHA supports those that want to keep playing at rec level.

· Bantam/Midget aged players are not as open to wanting to practice each week so weren’t included but we won’t turn anyone away.




	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

City of Sarnia
Ice as of Dec 31
$59,757.66
MOTION #210120-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried



	REP/REC CouCIL

	REP/REC COUNCIL MEETING:
· Alliance Hockey is forming a focus group to provide feedback (by Jan 25) to the OHF on the season structure for 2021-22 regarding 
a) U11 and Below 

b) U12 to U15

c) U16 & U18

· OHL is holding a U16/18 draft in June. Priority programming for April/May will be for U16/U18 AAA.  U15AAA and below (includes AA/MD) will be considered and programs could be available should facilities be available and PHUs are not in regional lockdown (Gray)
· Players wishing to participate in non-sanctioned spring hockey are free to do so, but will not be permitted to participate in Sanctioned OHF programming if it’s provided in March/April/May (Red, Orange,Yellow Limitations apply). 
· All OHF Member Partners (Alliance, OMHA, GTHL, etc) will plan to hold FALL Team Tryouts. U12 and up Pathway plan is on hold.  There will be no spring tryouts




	NEW BUSINESS
	POLICE CHECKS:

· 1 coach outstanding and a couple of Board members.  
· Notices will be sent out by the end of the month re Police checks/CODF’s.

CLEARWATER ARENA UPSTAIRS HALL

· A Zoom meeting occurred with the City regarding their proposal to move Lambton Mall Library to upper hall at Clearwater Arena.

· Wayne Scarrow has drafted a letter indicating that Sarnia Hockey does not support this.  Some of reasons why include:

· No accessible elevator that consistently operates.

· Parking is an issue.  
· People like to utilize upper hall to watch games. 

· Stairs are narrow.  
· Upper washrooms don’t meet accessibility standards.  

· Mall Road area is more centralized then the arena.  
· During tournaments and weekends, parking is already at a premium.  

· Suggested they look at library clientele 
· Would cause further congestion in the public areas with hockey players, parents and then library patrons.
· Report to go to Mayor and Council.
· Website is Speakout Sarnia.ca to complete survey or alternatively send email to Parks & recreation at Sarnia.ca
· Input required by Jan 26.

EQUIPMENT RETURN:
· Can discuss equipment return at next meeting.

SPONSORS:

· Recognize their contributions on our website. 

· Given we didn’t get a full season, we could cover sponsorship cost for next year.  
· We need to be prepared to respond if they ask.
· If a local sponsor wants their money back we can do a refund, otherwise offer them to hold on for next year.

· Scotiabank and TimBits Hockey are still sending items to be distributed to players.  We can hold them until next season.

NEXT MEETING:
Next meeting via Zoom on Tuesday, 02 February 2021.



	adjournment


	MOTION #210120-004
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Carried


THE NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be Tuesday February 2, 2021 via teleconference.
Paul Douglass                   






Kelly Lane
Acting Chair                    


             



Secretary
